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HOT LUNCH  
Wednesday - Arby’s/Brownies:  Jen L., Mary Jo T., Melissa V., and Brandy A.   Helpers should be at school by 11:00. 
Friday - Pizza: Courtney E. and Denize Z..  Helpers should be at school by 11:15. 
Sign-up sheet: The 2024-2025 hot lunch sign-up sheet is in the school office. We ask all auxiliary members to please 
sign up three - four times.  
 
CHAPEL THEME SONG 
Our chapel theme song is: Psalter #164 vs 1-4.  
 
KINDERGARTEN PROGRAM 
The 2024 Kindergarten class will present its annual program at school on Friday, May 10 at 10:30 a.m.  Parents, 
grandparents, relatives and friends are welcome to attend. 
 
CAPS AND GOWNS 
Caps and gowns for the 8th graders and the seniors are here.  Please pay for them and take them home as soon as 
possible. The set is $25, cap and tassel is $15, and tassel only is $7. 
 
LIBRARY CLOSING 
The school library will be closing for the year on Tuesday, May 7.  Please check for any school library books you may have 
at home, and return them by next week Tuesday. 
 
OPEN HOUSE 
Parents, grandparents, and friends of the school are welcome to attend our Open House tomorrow, Tuesday, April 30. 
Room 129 will be open from 9:10-10:00 for our 8th grade Science Fair. The first class session runs from 9:30-10, and the 
second session runs from 10:30-11. Refreshments will be served between sessions, and a band and choir program at 
11:05 will end our Open House. High school classes will be open for visiting during the two class sessions as well. Visitors 
are limited to ADULTS ONLY. 
 
PRCS SPRING CONCERT 
Our 5th-8th Grade band and choir concert is Monday, May13 at 7 PM in the school gym. 
 
HCHS SPRING CONCERT 
The HCHS choir and band Spring concert will be held on Thursday, May 16 at 7PM in the school gym.  Also, the HCHS 
alumni is invited to join the HCHS choir in singing “Beautiful Savior”.  This will be the fourth year that HCHS alumni have 
joined the choir in singing this familiar song.  Please join us for a wonderful night of music.  We hope to see you there! 
 
FROM THE GUIDANCE COUNSELOR 
High school students and parents, stay updated with Guidance and Career Information! Any time you click on this link, you 
will see the most recent document with any updates.  
 
ATHLETICS 
“Swing into Spring” at our new baseball and softball fields at HCHS on May 20, 2024 as we raise funds for our athletic 
department.  Bring the whole family for a delicious cookout and a fun evening of softball.  PRCS will play a softball game at 
3pm, and ballpark style food will be served from 5-7pm. Additionally, at 5pm we will have post-high slow pitch softball 
games.  Post high girls interested in playing softball contact Samantha Lenting at (616) 589-4969, and post high boys 
contact Brett Zandstra at (708) 465-8736. Players, please sign up ASAP by May 13. 
 
ADVANCED DATES

      May 10 - Kindergarten Program at 10:30 in the gym 
      May 13 - PRCS Spring Concert at 7:00 in the gym 
      May 16 - HCHS Spring Concert at 7:00 in the gym 
      May 21-23 - HCHS Exams 
      May 23 - Last day of School (dismissal at 11:30) 

https://www.dropbox.com/scl/fi/804n6i4a8ti0lvvav9gbp/Guidance-Career-Information.pdf?rlkey=kyje2u318f3bae4t8s4esu6g4&dl=0

